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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Famil ies ,

St.  Mary's is  a dynamic Catholic community of  empowered
learners engaging justly in the world.

First Eucharist
Last weekend, the last of our 2024 Year three
students celebrated their First Eucharistic. I
was privileged to share in this special
celebration with some of the students.
Thank you to Fr Steve for celebrating the
Masses. A special thank you to Ana, our RE
Leader, our Year 3 teachers, leaders and our
school and parish community for
supporting these students throughout their
faith journey. Our prayers and thoughts are
with them and their families as they live out
their Eucharist. We look forward to
supporting our students and their families
as they embark on this important milestone
in their faith journey

Volunteering at St Mary’s
Thank you to the thirty families who
provided feedback about volunteering,
acknowledging the barriers and providing
ideas. We will take your feedback and work
with the School Advisory Council to establish
the best way forward. Although many
people ticked on Compass the affirmative,
for attending the working bee last weekend;
2 families turned up. Thank you to the MaD
members who attended and to the two
families. In the future, we will definitely
brainstorm a variety of possibilities for
attracting greater support for the school
and parish.     

2025 Enrolments Open
Just a reminder to any siblings or new
families who may be enrolling for Prep for
2025, enrolment forms are due by the 24th of
May 2024. The enrolment form is available at
the office and on the School Website. To
avoid disappointment and to assist with Staff
planning, all Prep 2025 enrolment forms need
to be received by the due date.

Alignment of Behaviour and Academics
The leadership executive and coaches had
the privilege of listening to Prof Tom Bennett,
author of ‘Running the Room’ speak recently.
This professional learning comes at a very
important time in education as we are
seeing many student behaviours which are
totally unacceptable in a school environment
and they will not be tolerated. We need your
support as parents and as partners in the
learning to work with us to ensure all children
are showing up each day being the best they
can be.
The three priorities are 1. safety 2. predictable,
calm, classrooms and 3. dignity for all
(including the teachers). 



Uniform
Earlier in the year I noticed some students were wearing bike shorts instead of the St
Mary’s shorts. Once again it seems to have crept back in. Please be aware that parents will
be called to supply the correct uniform should a student wear them to school as we take
great pride in our St Mary’s uniform and want our students to do the same. 

Make-Up at School
As our students are primary aged we want them to enjoy their childhood and the freedom
that is associated with that. I have noticed that some Year 6 students are wearing make-
up to school which creates a divide between students. St Mary’s policy states clearly that
make-up is not to be worn at school. Please adhere to this policy. Should a child be found
to be wearing make-up they will be expected to remove the make-up as it is not part of
our dress code policy.
  
Professional Learning : Teaching for Impact in Mathematics (TIMS)
This week our Year 3-6 teaching staff has been at the Catholic Leadership Centre learning
about consistent high quality practices in teaching Mathematics. They are working with
MACS staff and Teach Well. We are excited to see a focus on Maths and look forward to
this learning being transferred into the classroom for improved outcomes in mathematics
for our St Mary’s students. 

School Policies
One of our initiatives is to provide our families with updated policies. Every Candela I will
add updated policies to my Principal News and I ask that you take the time to read these.
Please read the
Dress Code and Uniform Policy

 Please keep all staff who are ill, in your prayers and thoughts, especially Ana.

Marisa Matthys
Principal
 

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
St.  Mary's is  a dynamic Catholic community of  empowered

learners engaging justly in the world.

https://www.smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Student-Dress-Code-and-Uniform-Policy.pdf


These are our PBL
Student Champions!



Term Dates
2024

Term Dates
2024
Term 2

16 April - 28 June

Term 3 
17 July - 20 September

Term 4
7 October - 17 December



School Closure
Dates

School Closure
Dates

15 & 16 July
4-November

25-November
17-December



AssembliesAssemblies
29-July

26-August
9-September
21-October
11-November
9-December

Working Bee’sWorking Bee’s
27-July

7-September
19-October



Prep 2025

Please submit your
enrolment forms

for children
starting 
in 2025!

Forms available in
the school office

or on our website.

**Limited spots available**



Coats have arrived in the uniform shop. Sizes 4-
14 are currently in stock & available to order via

the Compass App.
 

The uniform Shop will also be open this Friday
8.30 - 9.00am if you need to try on before

purchasing.  Please note, due to limited
volunteer availability it is a strict 30 minute
window to purchase in person. All Compass

orders placed this week & last will still be filled
during the day on Friday & sent home with your

children.
 

Please direct any further enquiries to Nadine:
uniformshop@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

Winter Coats now in stock
via the Uniform Shop

Winter Coats now in stock
via the Uniform Shop

mailto:uniformshop@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au




Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
Prep M

Prep S

Prep K

1MH

1ZB

1G

2V

2M

2R

3P

3L

4V

Jack
For being such a responsible listener and following
instructions as soon as they are given. Keep it up
Superstar!

Holly S
For your commitment to your learning. Well done on
demonstrating great persistence to develop as an
independent writer. Keep up the terrific work!

Luna D
For always being ready to accept a challenge and for the
high level of commitment you show towards demonstrating
classroom expectations. Keep Shining Bright!

Millie T
For consistently demonstrating all expected behaviours in
the classroom. You are a positive role model for others. Well
done Millie!

Layla S
For the hard work and creativity you put into every learning
task. We especially love hearing your wonderful writing
Layla. Keep up the great work!

Alex C
For your amazing contributions during our First Aid
Incursion. Keep up the wonderful work Alex!

Leo F
For doing the right thing even when no one is watching.
Thanks for being so responsible!

Beth H
For the enthusiasm you bring to our whole class instruction.
Your love of learning is contagious!

Banjo T
For your commitment to including our new vocabulary in
your writing and reading tasks. You are developing
wonderful writing skills Banjo! Well done.

Alexander F
For taking on feedback in your learning and demonstrating
responsibility for your learning goals. Well done Alexander!

Zachary E
For consistently trying your hardest in all of your learning
this term. Well done for always challenging yourself. Keep it
up Zac!

Skylah O-K
For being a kind and respectful member of our classroom.
You always make sure to include everyone around you and
help anyone in need. Keep it up Skylah!

Max N
For your hard work towards following instructions the first
time. Max, thank you for demonstrating this behaviour in
and out of the classroom. Well done. 

Sienna C
For demonstrating a positive and growth mindset towards
your learning. You should be extremely proud of your
efforts!

Lacey
For the effort you have put into your writing and trying hard
to decode words with the sounds we have been learning
this Term. Well done!

Malik E-B 
For your thoughtful contributions in classroom
discussions. Thank you for sharing your great ideas and
focusing on your learning. Well done Malik!

Ella P
For consistently displaying behaviour to show you are ready
to learn. Well done on completing some wonderful writing
over the last few weeks - recalling so many heart words
and using them in your writing. Fantastic Ella!!

Emmy C
For your excellent demonstration of classroom
expectations. You are a considerate class member and
a great role model. Great job Emmy!

Evie D
For always demonstrating an excellent work ethic. You
are a great role model for the rest of our class.

Martin P
For working hard and having a go at new things. You
are thriving in Prep. Outstanding effort Martin.

Alexia B
For the wonderful effort you have put into recognising
sounds and learning to read and write your heart words.
Keep it up Alexia!

Charlie D
For your amazing effort and persistence with your
handwriting. We are so proud of you! Well done! 

Cael
For helping others in our classroom. Your kindness and
support make our classroom a safe place for everyone. 

James L
For being a kind and inclusive member of the class. You are
always showing respect towards everyone in the class.
Keep up the amazing effort James!

3F
Lennox A
For your excellent writing in your narrative. You followed the
instructions and took you time to add everything from your
plan. Well done. 

Anastasia G
For always following classroom instruction and for taking
action towards your learning. Keep up the great work
Anastasia! 



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
4C

4B

5R

5OB

6W

6PG

6L

Visual Art

Lawrence B
For being organised to independently start all of your
learning tasks. You are following instructions and using your
class time well. Well done, Lawrence! 

Oliver D
For always participating in class discussions and
encouraging others to share their ideas. Thank you for also
being a fabulous gardener! Keep up the great work Ollie!

Alexia S
For consistently trying your best in any given task and being
a wonderful class helper. Thank you for also participating in
class discussions. Well done Lexi!

Florence PK
For displaying great enthusiasm on our leaf hunt. Your
variety of leaves has helped you to create a beautiful
mane for your lion artwork.

Amelia T 2V
For demonstrating great focus and persistence when
following instructions for directed drawing. Your image of
the Colosseum is looking amazing.

Nada T
For applying yourself to your research task and your maths
work this week. It is wonderful to see the work you are
producing. Keep up the amazing efforts, Nada.

Caleb H
For your hard work to display sportsmanship when playing
sports both with the class and outside on the yard. You have
taken the learning from Resilience Project lessons and
applied it to your play successfully. Well done Caleb!

Eve S
For consistently demonstrating all expected behaviours in
the classroom. You are a positive role model for others. Well
done Evie!

Zoe K
For consistently being a positive role model by
demonstrating all the expected classroom behaviours and
respectfully supporting others to do so also.
Congratulations Zoe!

Alora P
For consistently producing your learning tasks to a high
standard. Keep up the good attitude towards your learning.
Well done Alora!

Performing
Arts

Jayden A, 5OB
For showing exceptional courage and great skill in doing a
dramatic audition for the school performance

Zoey N, 4V
For overcoming extreme nerves and doing a fantastic
audition for the school performance

5S
Max M
For participating in classroom discussions. Your
engagement in learning tasks has been helpful to all
those around you. Well-done!

Abigail M
For taking risks in your learning. Your determination and
persistence is well recognised. Keep up the great work!

P.E.

St. Mary’s Cross Country Team
Congrats to all students in Year 3-6 who participated in the Watsonia District Cross Country Carnival. All 63 athletes performed
magnificently ensuring that our school finished the second best school in the Watsonia District. Congratulations to the students who
qualified in the top 10 in their age group. These students have now progressed to the Banyule Division Cross Country Carnival on May
29th-best of luck.

Science and
Digital Tech.

Nate L, 5R
For demonstrating outstanding knowledge of digital systems
and openly sharing your understanding with others to help
them learn. Thank you for being an exceptional student teacher.
Keep following your passion, Nate. You ROCK!!

Anthony Y, 5S
For your magnificent impersonation of David Attenborough you
informed us about various animal adaptations and how they
help them to survive. Anthony with your enthusiasm, you would
make an outstanding documentarian!

Savannah O
For her respectful behaviour towards her peers and
trying her very best in her work. Well done, Savannah!

Ava Y
For consistently following directions the first time and
being a positive role model in our classroom. Keep up
the amazing work!

Chelsea C
For your respectful behaviour towards your peers and
Teachers. Keep up the wonderful attitude!

Sebatian T 
For working hard to complete all of your learning tasks
and engaging in our classroom discussions. Keep it up! 

Isabella Z
For your respectful and responsible behaviour inside and
outside of the classroom. You are a role model for St
Marys. 

Italian
Shelby N, Michael S, Luca F- All from 4C for excellence in Italian workshops. 
Cohen S 4B  - for using your gestures and for excellent pronunciation during your workshop session. 



Friday 31st May
Come dressed in anything Italian.

Parade will commence at 2:45pm. Please
ensure you sign in via the QR Code if

attending the Parade.

Orders for Italian Day close on FRIDAY
(24th). Please place your orders via

Compass now! Any questions please email 
tuckshop@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au

Italian DayItalian Day







First Aid Learning
for our Juniors

On Tuesday May 21st 2024, all students in Prep, Year 1 and Year 2
participated in a very important incursion from St. John Ambulance.
Community Education Officers from St. John Ambulance engaged the
students in the very important topic of First Aid. From learning about what
is an emergency, who do I ring if I need First Aid, how students have already
performed First Aid by applying a band aid to themselves or someone else
and other important topics, St. Mary’s students have begun to realise how
important it is to learn about First Aid. Thank you to the Education officers
for a wonderful incursion.



On Monday May 13th 2024, 63 students from St. Mary’s,
travelled by bus, under staff supervision, to Banyule
Flats Reserve in Viewbank, to compete in the annual

Watsonia District School Sports Association Cross
Country event. Boys and Girls in 9/10, 11 and 12/13 year
old age groups participated against numerous other

competitors and all performed admirably. The weather
was magnificent as the athletes negotiated the very
tough course. Cross Country captains, Nate M and

Indie N from Year 6 beamed from ear to ear as they
encouraged  their teammates to perform their best
resulting in an overall 2nd place finish for St.Mary’s.

Competitors who finished in the top 10 positions have
now qualified for the Banyule and Inner North Moreland

Division Cross Country event. This event will also be
held at Banyule Flats on Wednesday May 29th 2024.

We wish those students who qualified for Division, the
best of luck and say congratulations and well done to
those who ran at District. Results are below and those

highlighted have qualified for the next stage of
competition. Well done everyone!!

Watsonia District
Cross Country



EVENT NAME PLACE EVENT NAME PLACE

9/10 Boys

Louis P 2nd

11 Girls

Billie D 21st

Max C 5th Alexis Di P 2nd

Elijah K 4th Lucy P 7th

Ryan C 49th Alessia M 9th

William A 59th Charlotte S 18th

Isaac El B 10th Charlotte J 17th

Finley S 17th Miriam B 11th

Dejan J 6th Chloe A W 8th

Lucas A 25th Sienna C 27th

Harvey W 22nd Kiara De l DNF

9/10 Girls

Ariana B 9th

12/13 Boys

Luca L-K 1st

Chiara P 11th Jack D 4th

Greta M 31st Cooper A 7th

Annie S 14th Oliver T 11th

Ava L K 48th Isaac F 18th

Evie K 52nd Nate M 27th

Savannah B 47th Oliver McK 25th

Milla V 20th Henry C 29th

Beatrice N 32nd Will H 36th

Ella K 24th Jack H 35th

Hudson A 13th

11Boys

Hendrix H 4th

Oliver S 41st

12/13 Girls

Lyra W 7th

Xavier W 13th Keira K 10th

William S 12th Indie N 15th

Ethan B 21st Grace Laf 17th

Caleb H 24th Georgie M 27th

Nicholas B 18th Beth S 19th

Juliano S 15th Maddison M 36th

Sebastian T 47th Layla H 24th

Harry C 41st Isabelle G 33rd

Grace L 31st

Ava W 5th

Harper W 9th

WATSONIA DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY 2024
        Monday 13th May at Banyule Flats





Banyule Futures - get
involved to help Council

shape the future

 
Banyule Futures is about Council working closely with the community to plan for
the next four years, and the next stage of community engagement is open now!

 
Complete a survey, attend a workshop or come to a community pop-up to talk
about the priorities, concerns, health and wellbeing of people in your area. All

activities will take place in May and June.
 

Survey
Go to Shaping Banyule, choose your local area, give your feedback and go in the

draw to win one of 20 x $50 gift cards.
Hardcopy surveys are available at Watsonia Library, WaterMarc Greensborough

and Ivanhoe Library and Cultural Hub.
 

Community workshops
Join us at a community workshop to make sure Banyule’s Community Vision

2041 reflects today’s context and opportunities.
Tuesday 4 June, online, 6-7.30pm

Saturday 8 June, Ivanhoe, 10am-midday
Register here and receive a $25 gift card for your participation. Registrations

essential.
 

Pop-up discussions
We’ll be popping at the following places to talk about the project.

Come and have a chat and receive a coffee or a plant for your participation.
Watsonia Shops, near the IGA – this Saturday 25 May, 10am - 1pm
Were Street Reserve, Montmorency - Saturday 1 June, 10am - 2pm

Ivanhoe Library and Cultural Hub – Wednesday 5 June, 10.30am – 2pm
Bell Street Mall, Heidelberg West – Friday 7 June, 2 - 4pm
La Trobe University Market – Sunday 9 June, 9am – 1pm

Lower Plenty Shopping Centre - Thursday 13 June, 11am – 2pm
Macleod Village Shops – Saturday 15 June, 9am – 1pm

 
We look forward to talking with you over the coming weeks!

https://shaping.banyule.vic.gov.au/BanyuleFutures
https://shaping.banyule.vic.gov.au/BanyuleFutures
https://shaping.banyule.vic.gov.au/BanyuleFutures/BFWorkshop




 

For more information 
Please contact Joan Lauricella, Family
Support Worker at
joan.lauricella@healthability.org.au or
phone 9430 9100 

Parent Support Program 
Practical tips and strategies to
promote positive relationships and
behaviour in children. 
Through this practical parenting program,
delivered across five weeks and hosted by
Family Support Worker Joan Lauricella, you
will learn positive parenting strategies. 

Parenting with confidence is suitable for 
parents with children from 2 to 12 years of 
age.

What will be covered: 

• Learn tips to parent with confidence 

• Practical positive parenting strategies 

• Acquiring skills to help make parenting 

less stressful and more enjoyable 
• How to promote positive behaviour in 

your child 
• Developing positive relationships 

When: Wednesdays – 15, 22, 29 May and
5, 12 June 2024
Time: 9.30am to 11.30am
Where: healthAbility, 917 Main Road
Eltham VIC 3095
Cost: $60 per adult, $100 couple and $30
concession
Bookings: Essential via
https://www.trybooking.com/CPWQR
(or scan QR code below) 

 Parenting with confidence 

https://www.trybooking.com/CPWQR




35% OFFER
BOOK NOW TO LOCK IN THIS

DISCOUNT
3 DAY CAMP FROM

$191.75
USE CODE: ISCAUT35

AT CHECKOUT
CALL US NOW ON

1300 418 204 FOR DETAILS

Past guest coaches have included Kevin Sheedy,
Bec Cole, Kristy Wallace, Liz Watson, Kim Ravaillion,
Mwai Kumwenda, Kate Maloney, Kate Eddy,
Christian Petracca , Jack Higgins and many others.

CANTERBURY, CHELTENHAM, KEW, HIGHETT
SANDRINGHAM, MONT ALBERT NTH, FERNTREE
GULLY, OAKLEIGH. HAWTHORN, BOX HILL

BASKETBALL,
AFL, NETBALL,
SOCCER

Book Now
Be your best

I SCAMPS .COM .AU

Call 1300 418 204 or visit iscamps.com.au for details

SPORTS

LOCATIONS

INTERNATIONAL
SPORTS CAMPS
ISCAMPS.COM.AU
GREAT SCHOOL HOLIDAY
COACHING CAMPS FOR BOYS
& GIRLS
MINI PROGRAM: PLAYERS AGED 5 TO 7 JUNIOR
PROGRAM: PLAYERS AGED 7 TO 12. SENIOR
PROGRAM: PLAYERS AGED 12 TO 15
Experienced coaching panels and guest star coaches
attend each camp program

VIC 3 DAY CAMPS

Call 1300 418 204

35% CODE:

ISCAUT35

https://iscamps.com.au/camps/calendars/wa/
https://iscamps.com.au/
https://iscamps.com.au/camps/calendars/wa/



